Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock  on Wednesday 13th   March  2013
 Present: Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Pennie Drummond (PD)), Muriel Taylor (MT), Shaun Walsh (SW),  Maggie Maguire (MM). 
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.   
Apologies received from Jane Evison.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

All will be included in the agenda.
	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 
 MT reported that the current balance is £1,876.80. 
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that we have not recently received an up-to-date Full members list but have 9 Ass members, 3 of whom are new.  
	PG

	6
	PR.
Steph Wagstaff-Bethell has resigned from the committee due to home commitments but will continue as Ride Sec for Delamere & Peover rides.The committee are grateful for her efforts. SW offered to take over the PR & the committee thanked him for this. He will write an article for the EGB magazine.
	

	7
	Committee responsibilities.
These will remain as last year with SW taking on PR.
	

	8
	EGB Northern Conference.
LF & PG will attend.
	LF & PG 

	9
	Teggs Nose & Delamere Pleasure Rides.
MM offered to help at Teggs Nose on the day.  LF also needs more help for the Delamere Ride.
	

	10
	Facebook &Twitter Accounts. 
EGB are impressed by our Facebook page set up by SW & Linda Croft has asked him if he will now set up a Twitter Account for Cheshire as EGB are wanting to promote communication through social media. 
	SW


	11
	Training Day.
LF could not find a suitable venue for an early season day but it was suggested we might be able to use Kelsall Hill perhaps at the end of June for advice & instruction on fitness training. This is a central venue easily accessible to most Cheshire members. PG will contact them to enquire whether the farm ride & gallops would be free. It was suggested we could possibly ask Rachel Atkinson, Linda Cowperthwaite or Tricia Hirst to assist with this. 
	LF
PG



	12
	Inter Regional Team.
SW has sent an email to Lancs & Derbys groups to try to raise interest but Lancs are not keen to be involved. SW will contact Lancs members individually. There has been some response from Cheshire members & Derbys are canvassing their members. We will take up an idea from Derbys to raise money for a prospective team by having a raffle at each pleasure ride with a prize of a free Cheshire PR  entry. SW has designed a voucher for this.
	SW


	13
	Incentive schemes for helpers at Pleasure Rides.
Finding enough helpers at our pleasure rides is becoming increasingly difficult so we have considered offering an additional incentive for those who help twice. A distance allowance of 32 km is given for the first help & we will offer a free PR entry for the second.

	


	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	14
	Pony Club Officials’ Training Evening at Southview.
PD will email all local branches to let them know this is taking place & encourage them to attend.
	PD


	15
	Purchase of new signs.

JE not present so this will be discussed next time. 

PG will find prices for a new set of rider bibs in a soft washable material.
	JE

PG

	16
	AOB.

1. MT has been looking at digital clocks & Maplins no longer stock large ones. She will look elsewhere.

2. We have received a query from a rider looking to share transport & will post this on the website & Facebook page.

3. Cheshire does not have many trophies for non-competitive riders & horses. PG thought we should look into this.
4. Mary Korn is offering B & B for riders & horses in N Wales. This will be advertised on the website & facebook.
	

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 5th June 2013 at The Laurels at 7. 30 pm. Please note earlier start time.  
	








